McLean Youth Soccer Association

 Annual Membership Meeting
March 20, 2012
McLean High School Cafeteria
Meeting Called to Order at 7:30 PM by MYS Chairman, Maureen Dalbec.

The Chairman welcomed all the club members in attendance, which included MYS volunteer Board Members, MYS’ professional staff of Technical Directors, Age Group Directors and Coaches as well as MYS MPS/Travel Team Managers and all volunteer Coaches, Assistant Coaches and Age Group Coordinators in the Recreation Program.
2011-2012 Year in Review

Chairman Dalbec reviewed the highlights of the 2011-12 seasonal year for MYS, which included approximately 6,600 players participating in our programs throughout the year. 
Recreation Program:

· 
· 
· 
· 
· 
· Highlights of the Recreation year were reviewed including MYS’ U5 Program, Recreation, 
SFL and All Star teams.
Travel Program:
· MYS’ Travel and MPS Travel Programs have had a successful year, including the Development Academy, which is in its 2nd year, and MYS’ ECNL and NPL teams which are in their second seasons.
· MYS players continue to be heavily recruited by colleges.
· U8 Juniors Program is in its 2nd year and continues to have high interest from members.
MYS Financial Review was presented by Eric Reed, MYS Treasurer:
· FY 2011 (ended 6/30/11) was a success.
· All programs (Recreation, Travel, camps/clinics) are self-supporting and contribute to club common costs.
· MYS has no debt and has a strong balance sheet.
· RLM, an independent accounting firm, reviewed MYS financials which are posted on MYS’ website.
· MYS donated $1,368,000 to FCPA for Linway Terrace and Spring Hill Rec #5 turf fields.
· MYS provided more than $43,000 in financial aid to 124 players.
· MYS employs 75 individuals including administrative and technical staff, coaches and trainers.
· The club is expecting FY 2012 to continue being a success.

· Fall and Spring Tournaments combined were a financial success.

· Future:  Possibility for Travel fee increases next fall due to operating expenses and field development.
· MYS is a good steward of your money.
· Volunteer Board sets fees/spending and always looking for volunteers.

· Questions may be directed to Eric Reed:  Treasurer@mcleansoccer.org 
Risk Management:  Guidelines Reviewed by Eric Reed
Coach is responsible for safety of the children.  Protect the children and protect yourself.
· Have cell phone, 1st aid kit, roster and field permit with you at all times
· Only registered players and coaches can participate

· Inspect field/goals before play

· Respect field closures, avoid wet/worn areas

· Plan for lightening, heat and air quality issues

· Don’t leave children alone of be alone with one

Exhibit good sportsmanship, don’t tolerate bullying, foster positive team atmosphere
Concussions
There is growing recognition of the frequency and seriousness of the injury and its possible long-term effects.  MYS as an organization is most concerned with the health of its player members, and encourages all its coaches to address this topic with their families, and educate themselves to be able to recognize the potential in a situation and react appropriately.  
The CDC's website contains details on how to identify a potential concussion and how to respond if an injury occurs:  http://www.cdc.gov/Concussion/.  And if there is any question about a player's health, MYS' advice, to parents, coaches, players, volunteers:  "if in doubt sit him/her out".
·  
· 
· 
2012 Key Initiatives were announced by MYS Chair, Maureen Dalbec
· Hiring an Executive Director

· Strategic Plan

· Concussion Testing
· Field Development Initiative
· MYS Tournament Spring and Fall 
· 

· 
· 
· 
· 

· 
· 
· 
· 
· 

· 
· 



Board of Directors Election

Suzanne Deitch, MYS Deputy Recreation Commissioner and a member of the Nominating Committee, explained the process of the nomination and election and then presented the slate of Officers to be voted on.  She called for any candidates to be nominated from the floor.  Hearing no nominations or discussion, the names of the candidates were presented and shown on an overhead screen for a vote of the membership.

Board Position


Term

Candidate

Chair




1-year

Maureen Dalbec
Travel Director



2-year

Dean Cretsinger
Deputy Travel Director


1-year

Marc Noe
Field Development Director (FDI)
2-year

Bill Gray
Field Development Deputy Director
2-year

OPEN


Deputy Recreation Commissioner
2-year

Suzanne Deitch
Development Director


2-year

Suha Kocabal

Referee Director


2-year

Ray Crawford
Communications Director

2-year

Mike Slavik
Suzanne asked for a show of hands to vote.   The Slate was approved as presented to the membership.
Presentation made by Neal Bowes, PhD of Simply Performance Group
· Neal offered coaching guidelines for MYS coaches in all programs to enhance the experience of all players.
Adjournment:  





MYSA’s Annual Meeting was concluded at 8:10 PM by Chair Maureen Dalbec, who thanked everyone for attending the Annual Meeting and wished all the coaches, parents and players a great season.
Immediately following, Travel and MPS Coaches and Managers moved to Room #187 (Lecture Hall) to meet with the Travel and Technical Directors, while the Recreation Coaches and Age Group Coordinators remained in the cafeteria for a pre-season meeting run by the Recreation Director Jane Scott Jones and Deputy Recreation Director Suzanne Deitch.
Minutes of MYS’ Annual Meeting respectfully submitted by Eileen Hopkins, MYS Club Administrator.
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